
TRIBUTE TO Rev. S. KASSEL on the 21st anniversary of his services to 
the Woodstock-Salt River Hebrew Congregation.  
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A very enjoyable social was held at the Talmud Torah Hall, Woodstock on 
Sunday night. 

Mr. P. GORDON was in the chair and gave a survey of the activities of the 
Congregation. He stated that the occasion marked the twenty-first 
anniversary of Rev. Kassel's services to the Congregation, and paid a 
tribute to his great devotion to their interests. The respect in which the 
Congregation was held to-day was largely due to the influence which Rev. 
Kassel wielded as minister. He was a fine teacher and Cantor and carried 
out all his duties to the satisfaction of every member of the Congregation. 
He had endeared himself not only to the Jewish community but also to 
other sections of the inhabitants of Woodstock and Salt River.  

On behalf of the Committee and members of the Congregation the 
Chairman presented Rev. Kassel with a gold watch as a small token of 
appreciation for his valuable services and assured him that it carried with it 
the love, respect and good wishes of the entire congregation. He hoped 
that he would long continue to bring pleasure and comfort to the members 
of the Congregation. 

Great applause followed the Chairman's address and the health of Rev. 
Kassel was drunk in good Jewish style. 

Mr. R. OBLOWITZ, the first chairman of the Congregation, gave a brief 
summary of its history, and stated that the progress made was chiefly due to the excellent services 
of Rev. Kassel.  

Mr. TUREST, a former Hon. Secretary of the Congregation, said that Rev. Kassel had maintained 
harmony in the Congregation and deserved the thanks of every member.  

Rev. S. KASSEL, in reply, stated that he was overwhelmed by the honour done him. On behalf of 
Mrs. Kassel and himself, he expressed thanks to the Chairman, Committee and members for the 
presentation which he would value very highly as a mark of their esteem. He had always tried to do 
his duty, and to uphold the Jewish tradition. It would always be his aim to maintain the prestige of 
the Congregation to which he was devoted. (Applause.)  

The following artists contributed to the musical programme: Miss F. Rogoff, B. Miller. F. Marks, 
Messrs. H. Blum and M. Losman, Cantor Konwisser and Master Kassel.  

Thanks are due to the Committee of the Jewish Ladies' Society, who were responsible for the 
arrangements.  

The proceedings ended with the singing of Hatikvah. On the following day the Talmud Torah 
children were entertained by the Congregation at a party when addresses were delivered by Mr. A. 
Rubin and Mrs Marks. Chairlady of the Ladies’ Society 


